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EXT. FOREST - NIGHT

An unkept, middle-aged man whips past branches and dense 
foliage, the woods seeming to engulf him. He pushes himelf 
forward, running faster and faster. Trying to escape the 
clutches of the trees around him. Slowly, he begins to 
lighten his pace. He falls to his knees and pants, out of 
breath, as he seems to see something up ahead. Still, the 
tall-standing silhouettes tower over him.

EXT. STREET - DAY

The same man jogs past suburban homes, his clothes represent 
a good living, but his own composure seems to say otherwise. 
He seems unfocused, somehow longing. Desperate. He huffs as 
he slows to a walk. Wiping a layer of sweat from his brow, 
before coming to a stop before his home.

EXT. FOREST - NIGHT

He falls upon a clearing. Crawling back up onto his feet, he 
looks at the ground before him to see a ring of deliberately 
placed stones. It lies filled with ash and decaying logs, a 
fire pit. He stumbles past, trying to regain his bearings, 
and slowly walks the perimeter of the clearing, gathering 
fuel for a flame. Kneeling before the pit, he places a small 
number of twigs and branches, and proceeds to pull out a 
matchbook.

I/E. HOME - DAY

Treading up the walkway to his front door, he stops and sighs 
before gripping the door handle, slowly entering the house. 
Inside, he proceeds through his living room towards the 
kitchen, scanning his surroundings as he does. The house is 
silent, and seems empty despite his own presence. The man 
pours himself a glass of water before opening a bottle of 
medication, downing the pill with a quick swig.

CUT TO:

EXT. FOREST - NIGHT

The fire sparks to life, casting a faint light over the 
clearing, the man warms his hands over the flame, before 
sitting back onto a log before the pit. Tendrils of light 
lick his face, seeming to fight back against the shadows 
engulfing him. He lays his head in his hands. 



Rather than a place of solace, the clearing seems to evoke 
the same feeling the woods had, despite the small break in 
the landscape, he is still surrounded, the rest of the woods 
huddled densely around, entrapping him.

INT. HOME - DAY

In the living room, he sits back in a recliner. A typewriter 
sits on the table in front of him, almost taunting. The room 
around seems unnaturally bare. Few decorations adorn the 
walls, and the centerpiece, apart from that already stated, 
is a garbage bin on the floor beside the recliner, 
overflowing with crumpled papers. The page within the machine 
itself remains blank. Virgin to the marks of ink that cover 
the rest.

EXT. FOREST - NIGHT

He sits unmoving, the woods around only barely lit by the 
fire. In the distance, hooded figures begin to slowly appear 
from the darkness amidst the trees.

INT. HOME - DAY

He sits the same as before, the page still untouched, time 
begins to elapse as a series of events blur past him. His 
children walk by him time and time again, without even an 
acknowledgement of his presence. His wife watches him in 
pity, talking down on him. He’s unphased, the world around 
him seems detatched, distant. Eventually he sits alone again, 
the typewriter still taunting, but this time, it lies empty.

EXT. FOREST - NIGHT

The figures continue to advance, now only feet away, 
unbeknownst to the man. They take one final step, and in a 
single jolt, pull him back offof his seat. He lands on his 
back with an audible thud, before he is dragged off into the 
darkness. In the fire pit, only embers remain.

INT. HOME - DAY

The house is empty, now. The walls and ceiling seem to loom 
overhead. In the washroom, the tap in the bathtub runs, water 
beginning to pour over onto to the floor.

FADE TO BLACK.
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